
EXT. WAYNE’S APARTMENT BUILDING - DAY

Frank walks up to Wayne who is sitting on the buildings 
stairs.

FRANK
“One floor below me you don’t even 
know me I love you.(Bangs hand) On 
the cealing if you want me, if the 
answer is no,(stomps feet) means 
you’ll meet me in the 
hallway,(bangs pants) Twice on the 
pipe means you aint going to show.” 
Hey osifer what’s the word? 

WAYNE
Nothing much.

FRANK
Is she coming down?

WAYNE
Where she going to fit? Looks like 
a full boat.

FRANK
She can sit on my lap...Is she 
coming down?

WAYNE
Hey Frank you wouldn’t beleive what 
happened this week, it’s crazy man

FRANK
Oh yeah?

WAYNE
Yeah, listen I’m serious were in 
love and I think were going to live 
together maybe even get married, 
who knows.

Frank laughs.

WAYNE (CONT'D)
Im serious. I swear to god. That’s 
life, you know?

FRANK 
That’s life? Fucking Wayne. You 
give him a hand he takes the whole 
arm. Bring her down Wayne.

Wayne shakes his head.
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WAYNE
I love her.

FRANK
You love her? I OWN HER! I Knew it. 
I knew it. I knew it. Didn’t I call 
it right on the nose when I saw you 
in the office. You’re a shmuck if 
don’t think she’s playing you like 
a violine....Women. Fucking women 
you can’t live with them you can’t 
kill them....Okay, if you want you 
can assume the debt.

WAYNE
Assume the debt?

FRANK
Yeah, be my friend. For what? I 
don’t exactly know you’re a cop, 
Maybe something, maybe nothing. You 
want me to forget about her, the 
next year if I call you, you have 
to pick up the phone. That I can 
live with.

WAYNE
I can’t do that.

FRANK
Then send her down.

WAYNE
I can’t do that either.

FRANK
Harold.

Harold goes walks up to the apartment.Awkward silence

FRANK (CONT'D)
You ever catch the guy who did the 
shit head in the garbage can?

Wayne shakes his head no.

FRANK (CONT'D)
“She dont love you like I love 
you”...Who’s up there Wayne?

WAYNE
I love her.
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FRANK
Jesus Crist...Do you always get 
someone else to fight your fights 
for you. Who am I to talk, right? 
Given the fact that wild horses 
couldn’t get you to tell me where 
she is, stop me if I’m wrong, this 
is the best I can do for you.

Frank pulls out a calculator 

FRANK (CONT'D)
Now the cash value of her services 
to me projected over one year would 
be 75000 dollars. You want to buy 
her?

WAYNE
75000?

FRANK
Okay, okay the money store is going 
to run a founders day sale, 50. No, 
no you saved my life you can have 
her, for 40000.

WAYNE
40.

FRANK
If you don’t have it you can borrow 
it from me. You can pay me back 
with a personal service contract.

WAYNE
Fuck you.

Frank grabs Wayne’s throat.

FRANK
Fuck me, Okay fuck me then! Go to 
your credit union, go to your bank, 
go to your house hold finance, go 
to your monther, you got 3 days. I 
want 40000 or I want Gloria. This 
shit today Wayne this was fucking 
rapparound. You like baseball. You 
get this straight with me I’ll take 
you to some Socks games. I got a 
seasons box. 40 in 3 chief.
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